
                  El Dorado Irrigation District 
 

FOLSOM LAKE INTAKE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 
NOTICE OF CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARING 

 

NOTICE:  Notice is hereby given that the El Dorado Irrigation District (EID) will continue the public 

hearing to consider adoption of the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) for the Folsom Lake Intake 

Improvements Project (Project) to May 13, 2019 at 9:00 A.M. during the regularly scheduled meeting of 

the EID Board of Directors. 

 

On April 8, 2019, during a public hearing to consider adopting the MND for the Folsom Lake Intake 

Improvements Project (Project), the EID Board of Directors voted to continue the public hearing to the 

regular EID Board of Directors meeting on May 13, 2019. The Project involves improvements to and 

replacement of existing facilities associated with the raw water intake where water is diverted from 

Folsom Lake prior to treatment and delivery to EID’s drinking water system. The Project includes: 1) 

constructing a temperature control device for EID’s intake facilities in order to preserve the cold-water 

pool in Folsom Lake to help enhance downstream habitat for anadromous fish species, 2) replacing 

selected existing pumps with more reliable and efficient equipment, 3) installing infrastructure to 

provide raw water supply to meet the El Dorado Hills Water Treatment Plant’s currently permitted 

capacity, and 4) improving and optimizing the intake system’s appurtenant facilities. 

 

 


